Wheelchair Accessible Vehicles: Consultation Document

This consultation addresses the availability of wheelchair accessible vehicles (WAVs) licensed within Torbay and applies to both Hackney Carriages and Private Hire Vehicles.  Whilst an open consultation to all, we are particularly interested in seeking the views of the licensed trade and other stakeholders, including those representing the views of wheelchair users, on a number of options set out at Appendix 1, designed to ensure the following:

1. That suitable provision of wheelchair accessible vehicles is made available for the travelling public within our area;

2. That licensed drivers are suitably trained so to offer the best service to all passengers; and  


3. That only vehicles meeting certain design and appearance criteria may be licensed as wheelchair accessible.     

What is a wheelchair accessible taxi?

We recognise that the term ‘wheelchair accessible vehicle’ can mean different things to different people and so for the purposes of this consultation we define a vehicle of this type as being: a purpose built vehicle or a converted multipurpose vehicle.  Importantly, a wheelchair accessible vehicle must be able to accommodate a person in a wheelchair and convey them in a safe and comfortable manner.  
Current provision of WAVs in Torbay

The taxi and private hire fleet in Torbay is made up of approximately 436 vehicles and of that number, 162 are hackney carriages with the remaining 274 available for private hire use only. Currently 12 hackney carriage vehicles are wheelchair accessible (7.41%) and 22 private hire vehicles are wheelchair accessible (8.03%).  This means that off the total number of licensed vehicles in Torbay only 7.79%* are accessible to persons who need to make their journey in a wheelchair. 

*Hackney Carriages operating on a seasonal basis only are not included within these figures – records show that of the 7 seasonal vehicles licensed by Torbay, 1 of these is wheelchair accessible. 

Why are we seeking your views?
Transport affects everyone and is essential for a strong economy, providing access to jobs, services and leisure activities.  Taxi and private hire vehicles are a vital link in the accessible transport chain. Over the last ten years there have been major improvements in the accessibility of the transport network as a result of the Equality Act 2010.  Buses and trains have now become wheelchair accessible and in many areas taxis are also 100% wheelchair accessible. The powers in the Equality Act 2010 allow regulation to be made requiring all new land-based public transport vehicles, including taxis, to be accessible to disabled people including those who need to remain in their wheelchair, however, this requirement has not yet been made into law.

The aim of this consultation is to help develop preferred options regards the availability of licensed wheelchair accessible vehicles in Torbay informed by the views of the licensed trade and other stakeholders, including those representing the views of wheelchair users, to present to the Council’s Licensing Committee for consideration.  In addition, and to support these considerations, we also seek your views on the issue of driver training and suitable vehicle design and appearance.
How do I respond to this consultation?

This consultation will run for six weeks and commences 18th November 2015, to end 30th December 2015. We are particularly interested in hearing from the licensed trade and users (and their representatives) of wheelchair accessible taxis. 

Responses to the consultation should be sent to:

The Licensing Section

Torbay Council

Town Hall,

Castle Circus

Torquay

TQ1 3DR

Or by e-mail to: licensingconsultation@torbay.gov.uk.
To be received by 30th December 2015.  A response form, if you would like to use it, is available at Appendix 2.

Responses received after this date will not be considered and please also note that we are not able to consider anonymous responses. Further copies of this consultation document can be found on the Council’s website here:  https://www.torbay.gov.uk/consultation. 
Thank you for your time.

Appendix 1

Wheelchair Accessible Vehicles: Options 

Views are sought regarding how to manage the availability of wheelchair accessible vehicles (Part 1), how best to ensure licensed drivers are suitably trained in assisting disabled passengers (Part 2) and whether the Council should adopt a special WAV Policy which sets out an approved list of vehicles that can be plated as wheelchair accessible (Part 3).   

__________________________________________

Part 1 - One or more of the Options below

· Option A: 

Torbay Council will offer a financial incentive to encourage members of the licensed trade to ‘plate’ wheelchair accessible vehicles by cutting the cost of licensing a vehicle of this type by 50%.  

· Option B: 

Torbay Council will require all new and replacement Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicles from the 1st May 2016 to be wheelchair accessible. We would continue this policy until such time as we have achieved a minimum 20% of the entire fleet as wheelchair accessible.
· Option C: 

Torbay Council will require, from 1 May 2016 that all new Hackney Carriage Vehicles with 5 passenger seats or more to be wheelchair accessible.  Those vehicles will have a higher rate of tariff set for journeys where 5 or more passengers are carried.

· Option D: 

Torbay Council will issue additional new (not replacement) hackney carriage licences to operators opting to plate wheelchair accessible vehicles, thus increasing the number of current full-time hackney carriages above current limitations.  Although limitations on private hire vehicles numbers do not exist, Torbay Council will only issue licences for new private hire vehicles where these are wheelchair accessible. 

Part 2

Driver Training 

Torbay Council encourages all drivers of wheelchair accessible vehicles to complete the Driver and Vehicle Standards Agency (DVSA) Enhanced Taxi Assessment, which includes an exercise on assisting disabled passengers – more information can be found here: https://www.gov.uk/dvsa-taxi-driving-test.   

Given that the Council already requires applicants for driver badges to take a local knowledge test and a DVSA Taxi Assessment (the DVSA assessment does not currently include the additional exercise on assisting disabled passengers) at the time of first application, we, in an effort not to overburden future applicants, will instead from 1 May 2016 require the following:

· All drivers at the time of first application must complete the standard DVSA Taxi Assessment; 

· All drivers operating wheelchair accessible vehicles at the time of first application must have completed the DVSA Taxi Assessment and then must also, within 3 months of being granted a Torbay Council issued Driver’s Licence, complete the additional exercise on assisting disabled passengers. Holders of existing Torbay Council issued Driver Licences who operate wheelchair accessible vehicles are encouraged, where not already completed, to undertake the additional exercise. 

The local knowledge test requirement will be removed both for drivers of wheelchair accessible vehicles and for drivers of vehicles not capable of transporting wheelchairs; however, should we receive complaints from users of vehicles licensed by Torbay Council about a driver’s knowledge of the local area, we may require a knowledge test to be undertaken in these specific circumstances. 

Part 3

Wheelchair Accessible Vehicles – Approved Specification List 

Torbay Council is minded to adopt a special WAV Policy which will set out an approved list of the types of vehicles that may be presented for licensing for hackney carriage or private hire use, and whilst every application will be considered on its own merits, it should only be in exceptional circumstances that vehicles are licensed which depart from the approved list. 

We would therefore like to hear from the licensed trade, wheelchair users and representatives of wheelchair users as to their preferred vehicles type/s.  Which vehicles in your experience are better suited to accommodating passengers with wheelchairs?  Which vehicles offer the most comfortable experience for both driver and passenger?
Appendix 2

Taxi Consultation Response Form

	Name of Respondent: 


	Contact Details (email address is preferred):
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